
May 2022 NAHC 
Newsletter 

P.O. Box  5245, Naperville, Illinois 60567-5245 

                    www.napervillehomeowners.com                
 

1 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating with our members and member associations.  Please feel free to 

reproduce any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

In This Month’s Edition: 
Confederation Leadership Wants to See You Soon ....................................................................................... 2 
Ready to Vote? ................................................................................................................................................. 2 
Getting Involved: 4 Strategies To Maximize Volunteer Engagement ............................................................. 3 
A Safer Naper: Traffic Safety ........................................................................................................................... 4 
Help Keep Naperville Safe By Sharing Your Camera Information ................................................................. 4 
Overnight On-Street Parking ........................................................................................................................... 5 
Best Practices for Tree Trimming ................................................................................................................... 6 
Don’t Feed the Birds (except hummingbirds) ................................................................................................. 9 
NAHC Briefs – News You Can Use! ............................................................................................................... 10 
Arboretum Update.......................................................................................................................................... 14 
Mark Your Calendar ....................................................................................................................................... 14 
CAI News ........................................................................................................................................................ 16 
News and Events from Naper Settlement ..................................................................................................... 16 
Park District Updates ..................................................................................................................................... 18 
The NAHC newsletter is published monthly to provide news and information Naperville homeowners need.  We welcome your 
feedback and input. Send comments and information to share in future newsletters to our editor at rafischer1@aol.com. 

Mixed Metaphors, Musings, and Mental Meanderings by the Editoré 

As a gardener who has been looking forward to getting outside and playing in the dirt, April has been a 
challenging month for me. My daily ñFacebook Memoriesò have portrayed flowers and leafed out trees 
from prior years, but with the cold Spring this year, things are only starting to turn green (which has 
made my obsession with spreading mulch somewhat easier). Of course, the lack of leaves might make 
your tree trimming easier as you prepare for the annual free pick up of unbundled and unbagged 
branches and limbs. This monthôs newsletter includes details on the when and how of this one-time 
opportunity, as well as some tips on properly trimming your trees. 

Weôve also included information on a proposed policy to allow some areas of the City to have on-street 
resident overnight parking. The Transportation Advisory Board will be discussing this on Thursday, May 
5th, and, for residents in a couple of neighborhoods, this may lead to relief from a long running problem 
that has been exacerbated by boomerang kids. It will be interesting to see how this turns out, particularly 
as I have notes on discussions on this topic that stretch back almost a decade. One of the things we 
discovered the last time the Confederation looked at this (five years ago) was that this is not a citywide 
problem, and that it is hard to find solutions that fit all needs and circumstances. Taking it a neighborhood 
at a time might just be the only way to achieve any sort of consensus and meet the needs of all the 
concerned parties. 

In other aspects of our not always friendly changing world, weôve included information on why we 
shouldnôt be feeding the birds this Spring and how residents can give the Police Department a hand by 
letting them know who has a surveillance camera (another ñdual edgedò benefit of a technologically 
advanced society). And, speaking of the Police, this monthôs calendar section includes an opportunity 
to share a cup of coffee with Chief Arres as well as an item in NAHC Briefs on the summer Police 
Department Youth Academy. Briefs also includes unwelcome news about increasing water bills and 
when your property tax bill will show up, and I apologize for being the harbinger of those sad tidings. 

Wrapping up, weôve included a full plate of information you may need to survive and thrive in our 
community and I hope you find something relevant to you and your neighborhood. Your feedback, as 
well as suggestions on things we should be including but didnôt are always welcomed. Next month issue 
should have a schedule of the events we can look forward to over the summer after the Memorial Day 
Parade kicks off the season.  Lastly, and as always at this time of year, May the Fourth be with you. 

  

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
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Confederation Leadership Wants to See You Soon  

Weôre looking forward to seeing everyone when our meetings resume (probably in the Fall), but dates 
and plans remain uncertain. While we remain hopeful in person meetings will once again be a good 
idea, and that you will want to participate, after two years it remains difficult to plan. When we do return 
to meeting with our neighbors, we’ll be looking for possible sponsors and presenters for these 
meetings. If you would like to share your message with our members and attendees, email us at  
naperahc@gmail.com.  

If you are interested in helping plan our direction and future meetings, or have relevant ideas for meeting 
focus topics, become part of our mission of neighbors helping neighbors by joining our Board as an 
Associate Director. Volunteers with an interest in our neighborhoods are crucial as we work to resume 
a more active community presence after a two-year hiatus. 

Meanwhile, to be able to continue with our mission and service to the community we need your help in 
the form of dues, either at the annual rate ($30 for association, $10 for individual members), or for three 
years, ($75 for associations, $25 for individuals). Dues checks can be sent to:  

Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, Inc.  
PO Box 5245 
Naperville, Illinois 60567-5245  

If you need an invoice prior to making a payment, are interested in being on the Board, or sponsoring 
an upcoming meeting, please email us at  naperahc@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Ready to Vote? 
With primary elections in June, and a general election in November, weôre going to be hearing a lot from 
politicians, political action committees, and our friends and neighbors about the people and issues that 
will be on the ballots. With the 2020 Census reapportionment completed, some of us may find ourselves 
in different electoral districts on the federal, state and county level, and this also means that all Illinois 
State Senate, as well as County Board seats are on the ballot this cycle due to the changes in district 
boundaries. 

If you havenôt changed your name, or moved, and were already registered to vote at your home address, 
you are still registered even though districts may have changed. You should be receiving a post card or 
other notification from the County Elections office (Illinois elections 
are managed at the County level) informing you of the district races 
you will vote in, as well as the location of the polling place for your 
neighborhood. Should you have questions, and live in DuPage 
County, you can go to https://www.dupagecounty.gov/election/ for 
more information. The website for Will County is at 
https://www.willcountyclerk.gov/elections/. If you are planning to 
vote by mail, request your ballot here. 

Another change, at least for DuPage County voters, will be the 
introduction of new technology to manage the election process, 
both centrally and at the polling place level. To help citizens 
become familiar with this new technology, The League of Women 
Voters is teaming up with the DuPage County Clerkôs office to 
introduce the countyôs new voting system to the public at events 
throughout Naperville. 

The Hart InterCivic Verity paper voting system will be rolled out for 
the 2022 Primary Election this June. The next-generation Verity 
system is made in the USA and was certified by Illinois this year as 
meeting the highest election security standards. 

mailto:%20naperahc@gmail.com
mailto:%20naperahc@gmail.com
mailto:%20naperahc@gmail.com
https://www.dupagecounty.gov/election/
https://www.willcountyclerk.gov/elections/
https://default.salsalabs.org/T976966af-c4ad-414a-ac2f-e71db0710a17/b1a0bc0d-f13f-4270-a98b-27fc6b4ef1bc
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In addition to introducing the new voting system, League of Women Voters will also register eligible 
voters, provide non-partisan information about the June 28 election and assist interested voters to apply 
for a Vote By Mail ballot or to become an election judge. 

Join them at any one of these sessions: 

¶ Tuesday, May 3 from 9:30 am - 12:30 pm  Nichols Library 200 W Jefferson Ave.  

¶ Thursday, May 5 from 7 - 8 pm Naperville Womanôs Club (NWC) 14 S Washington St  

¶ Saturday, May 7 from 2 - 4pm Islamic Center of Naperville (ICN) 2844 W Ogden Ave 

¶ Monday, May 9 from 9 am - noon Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center 305 Jackson Ave. 

¶ Wednesday, May 11 from 3 - 6 pm Naper Blvd Library 2035 S Naper Blvd 

¶ Thursday, May 12 from 4-7 pm Nichols Library 200 W Jefferson Ave  

 

Getting Involved: 4 Strategies To Maximize Volunteer Engagement   
This article by Domenic Apperti and Natasha Pazwas is from CAI@Home, an information resource provided by the Community Associations 
Institute. The Confederation encourages our members to learn more about CAI and additional information on joining the Illinois Chapter is 

included later in this newsletter. 

Community association managers, board members, and homeowners collectively want to create thriving 
communities. Many residents will volunteer their time to accomplish that shared objective, but some 
may not know where to start. Creating systems that foster strong participation and effectively 
communicating opportunities can maximize volunteer engagement. 

The seasonal nature of communities in warm weather states like Florida narrows the window to recruit 
volunteers, but robust volunteer programs are still possible. For example, most residents at Crystal Lake 
RV Resort in Naples only spend part of the year in the 
community, but thereôs a high rate of volunteer 
participation. Similarly, the Sterling Condominium in 
Miami Beach manages to consistently generate 
considerable volunteer engagement despite also 
having its fair share of seasonal residents. 

Here are some best practices that can promote 
volunteer engagement, no matter how much time 
homeowners spend in their community: 

Form volunteer committees. Having committees 
with specific focus areas brings residents together in 
a structured manner. They can range from social and 
holiday committees to financial, arbitration, screening, 
and architectural design committees. Association 
bylaws may vary when it comes to how many 
committees an individual owner can join. Therefore, 
community managers and board members must 
establish ground rules for each committee so that 
every member understands their role and any 
applicable restrictions. 

Communicate the opportunities. Crystal Lake holds 
monthly town halls during the high community 
occupancy season to provide updates on ongoing volunteer activities and announce committee 
openings. Committee members also spread the word through a resident website, social media, and 
message boards. On the other hand, the Sterling Condominium successfully uses print communications 
on bulletin boards as well as an internal database that sends committee meeting notifications, project 
updates, and emails to all residents to keep them informed of volunteer opportunities. 

https://blog.caionline.org/12-ways-to-recruit-and-retain-volunteers/
https://blog.caionline.org/how-committees-benefit-community-association-operations/
https://blog.caionline.org/how-committees-benefit-community-association-operations/
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Normalize one-off volunteering. Committees are not the only way to drive volunteer engagement. 
Some residents may want to chip in without the obligation to do so in a formal committee setting. They 
can still play an important role in one-time initiatives such as setting up holiday light displays, community 
cleanup projects, or counting ballots during annual elections. 

Show your appreciation. Each year, Crystal Lake holds a dinner to thank volunteers, inviting all 
residents with verifiable contributions. While this is an effective way to express gratitude to volunteers, 
ongoing messages of appreciation are equally important. Public shoutouts at town halls and committee 
or board meetings serve the dual purpose of thanking volunteers and inspiring others to get involved. 
Following up with personalized emails or handwritten thank-you notes to each volunteer makes them 
feel appreciated as well. Simply put, organization, communication, and appreciation are the key 
ingredients to developing enthusiastic and engaged volunteers in your community, whether they are 
seasonal or year-round residents. 

 

A Safer Naper: Traffic Safety 

In 2021, the Naperville Police Department responded to more than 2,400 roadway traffic crashes 
throughout the City. The primary causes of these crashes involved speed (such as failure to reduce 
speed or driving too fast for conditions) and failure to 
yield the right of way. 

Knowing the primary causes of crashes helps the 
Naperville Police Department direct education and 
enforcement to curb these behaviors. This monthôs Safer 
Naper campaign is dedicated to educating motorists on how their behavior behind the wheel can 
contribute to making our roadways safer. 

Learn more about Naperville crashes and refresh your defensive driving skills at 
www.naperville.il.us/asafernaper.  

 

Help Keep Naperville Safe By Sharing Your Camera Information 

The Naperville Police Department is introducing the Community Camera Registration Program. This 
voluntary program encourages willing business owners and residents to register the locations of their 
security cameras with the department. This information is added to an electronic database, which 
detectives can use to quickly contact registered camera owners in the area of a crime to determine if 
their camera system recorded any part of the incident.  

This voluntary program only provides the department with the location of the private surveillance 
cameras and contact information for the registered owner so they can request footage. It does not 
provide the department with direct access to any privately owned camera system. Participants choose 
what footage, if any, they share with police. Video footage is often crucial to criminal investigations and 
can lead to major breaks in a case, like the identification of a suspect vehicle or offender.  

The existence of a camera database and the ability to request footage from multiple camera owners 
simultaneously could greatly speed up investigations and the apprehension of suspects. The footage 
could also provide critical evidence to aid in the prosecution of an offender. The program is simply a 
registry to let the Naperville Police Department know that a resident or a business has a security camera 
system, where the cameras are located, that the participant is willing to assist the police in the event of 
an incident in their area, and the best way to reach them. It is a proactive way for the community to 
partner with the police department to help solve crimes, make arrests and enhance the quality of life in 
Naperville. Business owners and residents can visit www.naperville.il.us/cameraregistration for more 
information or to participate. Police department staff will market this program to the public in a variety of 
ways to increase awareness of the programôs benefits and encourage participation 

http://www.naperville.il.us/asafernaper
http://www.naperville.il.us/asafernaper
http://www.naperville.il.us/cameraregistration
http://www.naperville.il.us/asafernaper
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Overnight On-Street Parking  

At a special meeting on Thursday, May 5th at 7 PM in City Council Chambers, the Transportation 
Advisory Board (TAB) will be weighing in, in advance of sending them to the City Council for action, on 
the latest proposals to address the vexing problem of on-street, overnight parking in certain 
neighborhoods.  Naperville Municipal Code currently (and since 1948) prohibits all on-street residential 
parking between 2 and 5 AM, although, particularly during the pandemic and holiday periods, this 
restriction has been loosened. While, in the interests of public safety, this restriction is valuable across 
the City, in some neighborhoods (particularly townhome communities) it has created a problem as 
driveways and garages are insufficient to handle the number of vehicles in a household.  

Questions about this policy, and potential changes and modifications have been discussed many times 
throughout the years, and in 2014 a Pilot Program in one community (Villages of Westglen) followed in 
2016 by a second pilot in The Enclave at Country Lakes were conducted with mixed results. In 2017 the 
Confederation (unscientifically) polled its members and while 62% had no problems with banning on 
street parking overnight, 38% did. With contributing factors including teen age drivers, adult children 
moving back home, and other issues, it remained a topic for discussion for City staff with no clear 
solution for citywide implementation. 

The proposal currently on the table (consistent with the pilots performed earlier) allows for homeowner 
associations to approach the City and identify streets within their neighborhood where overnight parking 
should be allowed on one side of the street. Council would then vote to exempt these streets from the 
citywide no parking ordinance. Program management relies heavily on involvement of the HOA. The 
guidelines for the pilot program are:  

Å The program will be extended to a single subdivision and not to individual residents within an identified 
subdivision.  

Å The City will issue overnight parking passes (hangtags) to the selected developmentôs HOA equivalent 
to 50% of the number of units within each community (i.e., a 300-unit townhome community will be 
issued 150 overnight parking passes initially). Additional permits up to a maximum of 100% of the total 
number of units within the community may be issued if deemed necessary by the HOA and the City.  

Å The HOA will determine the way the parking passes are distributed. Hangtags will be coded so that 
they permit overnight parking in that subdivision only. Potential distribution methods may include:  

o As requested.  
o One pass per unit.  
o On an as-needed basis.  

Å In order to maintain access for emergency vehicles, overnight parking will only be permitted on the 
side of the street without fire hydrants.  

Å Any additional restrictions which may be important to the HOA (i.e., permitted parking areas, revocation 
of hangtags, etc.) must be adopted and enforced by the HOA.  

Å The HOA will be responsible for tracking the name and vehicle information per hangtag and will be 
required to supply this information to the City upon request. Individual hangtags will be tracked and 
registered to a specific property address.  

Å Participants of the pilot program will be required to enroll in Naper Notify, the City's mass notification 
system. Naper Notify allows the City to quickly and directly send messages through a variety of devices 
to individuals or groups in order to keep them informed concerning significant City events.  

Å With the hangtag system, Police will be able to easily determine if a car is legally parked on-street 
overnight with a visual check. A citation may be issued to any violator.  

Å In the future, the City may decide to establish winter parking restrictions as part of the overnight parking 
program in order to limit the impact of the program on snow removal operations. If implemented, the 
City will notify the HOA of the new restrictions in advance of the start of winter operations.  
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Å The City will continue to enforce all other City parking regulations including:  
o Overnight parking is permitted for passenger vehicles only. Any motor vehicle having a curb 
weight of eight thousand (8,000) pounds or greater is not permitted to park on-street between 2 
a.m. and 5 a.m. For the purposes of this program, curb weight is defined as the weight of a motor 
vehicle with standard equipment, fuel, oil and coolant.  
o The prohibition of parking inoperable vehicles on-street at any time, continued overnight parking 
prohibitions on any street currently marked for no-parking anytime (i.e., major arterials, etc.), and 
requiring that each vehicle have a current registration.  

Å The program will be evaluated quarterly and at the end of the first year. Program changes may be 
made by the City at any time and the City may opt to cancel the program at any time.  

Å City departments involved in the approval process are the Transportation and Engineering 
Department, the Department of Public Works, the Police Department, and the Fire Department.  

Å The Transportation Advisory Board and City Council will have final review and approval of each 
applicantôs request to be involved in the Overnight Parking Program.  

Å Participating Homeowner Associations may opt out of the overnight parking program at any time. To 
end their participation in the program, the HOA must submit a letter requesting removal from the 
program to the City along and return all overnight parking passes issued to the HOA.  

Å The City will revoke the overnight parking for a Homeowner Association if violations are occurring at a 
high rate within a participating Homeowner Association. This could include but are not limited to 
operational issues, illegal parking (too close to driveways or intersections), and communication issues. 

Interested community members should plan to attend the TAB meeting (no information has been made 
available if it will be televised) and speak to the TAB commissioners directly. It is unclear when the 
proposal will appear on the City Council agenda. 

 

Best Practices for Tree Trimming 
Springtime in the City of Naperville means we all have a chance to trim our trees and shrubs, and not 
worry about bagging, bundling, or paying someone to show up with a chipper,  because the City provides 
free curbside residential brush collection for tree and shrub branches each year beginning in mid-May. 

The City is divided into five collection districts, which are identified by garbage day. Each district 
collection begins on Monday and takes one full week to complete. Brush must be placed on the parkway 
the Sunday before collection begins in each area. Brush collection crews will make only one pass in 
each neighborhood. Brush put out after our crews have passed will not be collected.  

 
Brush must be properly prepared and meet the following specifications: 
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¶ Branches must measure between 3 feet and 8 feet in length, and be no greater than 6 inches 
in diameter. (Shorter lengths may be bagged or bundled and placed out on garbage day with 
a yard waste sticker attached.) 

¶ Stack branches neatly on the parkway with cut ends toward the street. Brush piles that are 
badly tangled will not be picked up. 

¶ Please place branches with thorns in a separate pile. 
¶ Piles must be placed at the curb by Sunday night before scheduled collection. 
¶ Place brush on the parkway in front of your home only. Branches along busy side streets or 

rear frontages will not be collected. Do not place brush in the street. 
¶ Do not tie or bundle your brush piles for the free bulk brush collection program. 
¶ Willow whips, small twigs and vines must be placed in paper yard waste bags with a sticker 

affixed for collection on your garbage day. 
¶ Remove all roots, stump and dirt. Brush piles containing nails, metal, stones, vines, willow 

whips, root balls, stumps, railroad ties or lumber will not be collected. If brush contains anything 
other than branches it will not be collected. 

¶ Residents can dispose of firewood pieces and stumps with their normal garbage, (maximum 
32 gallon can and 60 lb. weight limit.) 

If your brush is not picked up, a tag will be affixed to the pile explaining why it wasn't collected. 

The brush collection contractor may occasionally place large piles of brush in courts, cul-de-sacs and 
vacant property areas for collection within 48 hours, so if this happens in your neighborhood, donôt 
immediately post on social media, just be patient. 

To check on brush collection progress, you can view this interactive map.  

Now that you know how to get rid of the brush, hereôs some advice (courtesy of the Confederation Tree 
Guru, Skeet of Bartlett Tree Experts (https://www.bartlett.com/locations/Bolingbrook-IL.cfm, or call him 
at 630-960-4001 or email at mdskeet@bartlett.com).  

The first reminder Skeet provided was that this is not the right time of the year to trim Oaks and Elms. 
These trees should only be trimmed during the ñdormantò winter months, typically December to mid-
April.  

Making Proper Pruning Cuts Pruning cuts should be made just outside the branch collar. The branch 
collar contains trunk or parent branch tissue and should not be damaged or removed. If the trunk collar 
has grown out on a dead limb to be removed, make the cut just beyond the 
collar. Do not cut the collar. If a large limb is to be removed, its weight 
should first be reduced. This is done by making an undercut about 12 to 18 
inches (30 to 46 cm) from the limbôs point of attachment. Make a second 
cut from the top, directly above or a few inches farther out on the limb. 
Doing so removes the limb, leaving the 12- to 18-inch (30- to 46-cm) stub. 
Remove the stub by cutting back to the branch collar. This technique 
reduces the possibility of tearing the bark. 

How Much Should Be Pruned? The amount of live tissue that should be 
removed depends on the treeôs size, species, and age, as well as the 
pruning objectives. Younger trees tolerate the removal of a higher 
percentage of living tissue better than mature trees do. Generally, no more 
than 25% of the crown should be removed at once, and less for mature trees. Removing even a single, 
large-diameter limb can result in significant canopy loss and can create a wound that the tree may not 
be able to close. Care should be taken to achieve pruning objectives while minimizing live branch loss 
and wound size.  

https://naperville.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=856d82a5bd0e43aaad5b292283526483
https://www.bartlett.com/locations/Bolingbrook-IL.cfm
mailto:mdskeet@bartlett.com


  

8 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating with our members and member associations.  Please feel free to 

reproduce any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

Particularly for young trees, small branches can be cut easily with hand pruners. Scissor-type or bypass-
blade hand pruners are preferred over the anvil type as they make cleaner, more accurate cuts. Cuts 
larger than one-half inch (1.27 cm) in diameter 
should be made with lopping shears or a pruning 
saw. Hedge shears should be used for shaping 
hedges only. Do not use shears to prune a tree. 
Whatever tool you use, make sure it is kept clean 
and sharp. 

Establishing a Strong Scaffold Structure: A good structure of primary branches should be 
established while the tree is young. These limbs, called scaffold branches, are a mature treeôs 
framework. Properly trained young trees will develop a strong structure that requires less corrective 
pruning as they mature. The goal in training young trees is to establish a strong, central trunk with sturdy, 
well-spaced branches. This form mimics tree growth in forest settings where outward branching is 
limited by neighboring trees. Some tree species develop some or all of these characteristics naturally, 
even when grown openly in an urban or park setting. Others may require more frequent attention.  

Trunk Development For most young trees, maintain a single dominant leader growing upward. Do 
not prune back the tip of this leader or allow secondary branches to outgrow the main leader. 
Sometimes, a tree will develop double leaders known as codominant stems. Codominant stems can 
lead to structural weaknesses, so it is best to remove or shorten one of the stems while the tree is young. 
A treeôs secondary branches contribute to the development of a sturdy, well-tapered trunk. When 
numerous branches are being removed, it is preferable to retain some, at least temporarily, to promote 
trunk diameter growth.  

Permanent Branch Selection: Most of the branches present on a young tree at 
planting will be pruned away at maturity to provide clearance for mowing, 
pedestrians, and/ or vehicle traffic. The height of the lowest permanent branch is 
determined by the treeôs intended function and location in the landscape. The road 
side of a street tree may be raised to 16 feet (5 m) to accommodate traffic. In most 
other situations, 8 feet (2.4 m) of clearance is sufficient. Trees used as screens or 
wind breaks, however, usually branch low to the ground. Sufficient branch spacing 
and balance, both vertically and radially, is important. The space between 
permanent branches should be approximately 3 percent of the treeôs eventual 
height (for example, 1.5 feet [0.5 m] for a tree that can grow to be 50 feet [15 m] 
tall). Beyond spacing, the strength of branch structure depends on the relative size of the branches and 

branch angles. Branches 
similar in diameter to the 
trunk or limb from which 
they arise are more prone 
to failure than those 
smaller in diameter. 
Narrow angles of 
attachment or tight 
crotching can enclose bark 
within a branch union. 
Such growth is called 
included bark, a condition 
that weakens the branch 
attachment and may lead 
to failure when the tree 
matures. Branches with 
weak attachments should 
be pruned while still small. 

Balance should be considered by retaining some branches in each direction radially, spreading from the 
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center outward. Make sure one scaffold branch is not allowed to grow directly above another. When 
pruning, be sure not to remove too many branches. Leaves and their supporting branches are major 
sites of food production and storage. Eliminating too much of the canopy can ñstarveò the tree, reduce 
growth, and increase stress. No more than 25 percent of the crown should be removed in one pruning. 
Thinking about it in another way: 

Newly Planted Trees: Pruning of newly planted trees should be limited to the removal of dead or broken 
branches. All other pruning should be withheld until the second or third year, when a tree has recovered 
from the stress of transplanting. 

Wound Dressings Research has shown that dressings do not 
reduce decay or speed wound closure, and rarely prevent insect 
or disease infestations. Most experts recommend that wound 
dressings not be used.  

Lastly, Skeet reminded us that pruning large trees can be dangerous 
both to yourself and your (and your neighborôs) property. If pruning 
involves working above the ground or using power equipment, it may 
be best to hire a professional arborist. An arborist can determine the 
type of pruning necessary to improve the health, appearance, and 
safety of your trees. A professional arborist can also provide the 
services of a trained crew with the required safety equipment and liability insurance. 

 

Don’t Feed the Birds (except hummingbirds) 

The Illinois Department of Natural Resources (IDNR) has issued public recommendations regarding wild 
birds and the EA H5N1 strain of Highly Pathogenic Avian Influenza (HPAI) currently impacting some 
wild and domestic bird species. 

While HPAI has not been detected in songbird species (passerines), IDNR recommends the use of bird 
feeders and bird baths cease through May 31, or until HPAI infections in the Midwest subside, especially 
those that waterfowl may visit. During spring, wild birds will have ample food sources while bird feeders 
are removed. Recent clarifications to this policy include that hummingbird feeders remain acceptable. 

Further IDNR recommendations: 
Å Clean and rinse (seed and grain) bird feeders and baths with a diluted bleach solution (nine parts 
water to one part bleach) and put away or clean weekly if they canôt be moved away from birds. 
Å Remove any bird seed at the base of bird feeders to discourage large gatherings of birds or other 
wildlife. 
Å Avoid feeding wild birds in close proximity to domestic flocks. 

If five or more deceased wild birds are observed in one location, an IDNR district wildlife biologist should 
be contacted. Contact information for district wildlife biologists can be found 
at https://www.wildlifeillinois.org/sidebar/contact-an-idnr-district-wildlife-biologist/. USDA Wildlife 
Services also may be contacted at 1-866-487-3297. In addition, IDNR requests all occurrences of 
deceased or sick bald eagles be reported to the agency. 

When disposing of deceased wild birds, rubber gloves and a mask should be worn, and the carcass 
should be double-bagged in sealed plastic bags. The bags can be buried away from scavengers or 
placed in the garbage if approved by the local waste service provider. Anyone handling deceased birds 
should thoroughly wash their hands and any other clothes or tools with soap and water following 
disposal. 

IDNR first announced HPAI was detected in wild Canada geese in Illinois on March 10, 2022, in a joint 
notice with the Illinois Department of Agriculture. Since then, wild bird mortality from HPAI has been 
confirmed in Champaign, Fulton, Sangamon, and Will counties with a more recent mortality event of 
more than 200 birds in Cook County suspected to be caused from HPAI. 

https://www.wildlifeillinois.org/sidebar/contact-an-idnr-district-wildlife-biologist/
https://www.illinois.gov/news/press-release.24610.html
https://www.illinois.gov/news/press-release.24610.html
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Wild birds impacted include waterfowl and waterbird species, as well as some raptors, including bald 
eagles. Detections in domestic poultry flocks have also occurred. For more information on the status of 
HPAI in wild birds and domestic bird flocks in Illinois and other states, 
visit https://www.aphis.usda.gov/aphis/ourfocus/animalhealth/animal-disease-information/avian/avian-
influenza/2022-hpai and https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/agr/Animals/AnimalHealth/Pages/Highly-
Pathogenic-Avian-Influenza.aspx. 

With spring turkey season underway, IDNR notes that wild turkeys are less likely to contract HPAI given 
their behavior and the habitats they occupy. However, turkey hunters can protect themselves by 
thoroughly cooking game meat to an internal temperature of 165 degrees Fahrenheit and implementing 
other guidance. 

If the birds are avoiding your yard due to the absence of feeders, you might want to start attracting 
hummingbirds. Hereôs a link to make your yard more hummingbird friendly. 
https://dl.allaboutbirds.org/bird-notes-attract-
hummingbirds?utm_source=adgrant&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=hummingbird&utm_content=
attract&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIl92h2sO59wIV5mxvBB0A6gjaEAAYASAAEgLolPD_BwE  

 
 

NAHC Briefs – News You Can Use!  

The Power of Choice is a collaborative project led by 360 Youth Services in District 203 and 
204 middle and high schools growing the number of students making healthy 
choices regarding substance use. Each month the Confederation proudly 
shares news and event updates from The Power of Choice,The Community 
Alliance For Prevention and 360 Youth Services as they work to strengthen 
our community by focusing on our children and the environment they live in; 

providing visions of our community proactively working together, best-practice substance abuse 
prevention strategies, and promotion of community-level change that impacts our youth.   
 

SHARE YOUR OP[INIONS ON THE UPCOMING POWER OF CHOICE CAMPAIGNS! 
Parents of Middle School Students: Your input is needed on the Power of Choice campaign! The 
Power of Choice is a project of 360 Youth Services and works collaboratively with Districts 203 & 204 
to provide campaigns for youth, parents and the schools one focused on supporting parents in talking 
with their middle schooler about not using alcohol, one focused on supporting middle school students in 
choosing to remain vape-free, and another focused on supporting high school students in making 
healthy choices regarding alcohol and other substance use. The Power of Choice is asking middle 
school parents to participate in a quick survey below, to provide feedback regarding where you receive 
information. Deadline for completing the survey is May 15. Thank you! 
Middle School Parent Survey Link: https://forms.gle/weamaVvp5DiEFcKo7  
 
Middle School Students: Your input is needed on the Power of Choice campaign! The Power of 
Choice is a project of 360 Youth Services and works collaboratively with Districts 203 & 204 to provide 
campaigns for youth, parents and the schools. For middle school students, the Power of Choice 
campaign is focused on supporting students in choosing to remain vape-free. The Power of Choice is 
asking middle school students to participate in a quick survey below to provide feedback regarding 
where you receive information. Deadline for completing the survey is May 15. Thanks! 
Middle School Student Survey Link: https://forms.gle/P59Nt2uVg1f6pe2P7 
 
High School Students: Your input is needed on the Power of Choice campaign! The Power of 
Choice is a project of 360 Youth Services and works collaboratively with Districts 203 & 204 to provide 
a campaign focused on supporting high school students in making healthy choices regarding alcohol 
and other substance use. The Power of Choice is asking high school teens to participate in a 

https://www.aphis.usda.gov/aphis/ourfocus/animalhealth/animal-disease-information/avian/avian-influenza/2022-hpai
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/aphis/ourfocus/animalhealth/animal-disease-information/avian/avian-influenza/2022-hpai
https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/agr/Animals/AnimalHealth/Pages/Highly-Pathogenic-Avian-Influenza.aspx
https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/agr/Animals/AnimalHealth/Pages/Highly-Pathogenic-Avian-Influenza.aspx
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/publications/animal_health/2015/fsc_hpai_hunters.pdf
https://dl.allaboutbirds.org/bird-notes-attract-hummingbirds?utm_source=adgrant&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=hummingbird&utm_content=attract&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIl92h2sO59wIV5mxvBB0A6gjaEAAYASAAEgLolPD_BwE
https://dl.allaboutbirds.org/bird-notes-attract-hummingbirds?utm_source=adgrant&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=hummingbird&utm_content=attract&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIl92h2sO59wIV5mxvBB0A6gjaEAAYASAAEgLolPD_BwE
https://dl.allaboutbirds.org/bird-notes-attract-hummingbirds?utm_source=adgrant&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=hummingbird&utm_content=attract&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIl92h2sO59wIV5mxvBB0A6gjaEAAYASAAEgLolPD_BwE
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinkprotect.cudasvc.com%2Furl%3Fa%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252f360youthservices.org%252fpower-of-choice%252f%26c%3DE%2C1%2CgpEai84WEIDcgqP4zWcOaa173J-6Rrg2sWrioESZYaUYUMXW8euyrCbJHkihdC0sxA5_H-YttRUuAhy0WkSrjcJV7tQP4Q5_qjtiOCojj64_ZN7r%26typo%3D1&data=02%7C01%7Caherrera%40naperville203.org%7C1edf6a24fdf9418d3f4508d7aa7f2e4e%7C1b377357c9794d6eb29781f625638dcd%7C0%7C0%7C637165335529686359&sdata=rWqeuJpq3RNAznAxMTK36GOmVgHivt4erhNXTcYIfTU%3D&reserved=0
https://www.communityallianceforprevention.org/
https://www.communityallianceforprevention.org/
https://forms.gle/weamaVvp5DiEFcKo7
https://forms.gle/P59Nt2uVg1f6pe2P7
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quick survey below to provide feedback regarding where you receive information. The deadline to take 
this survey is May 15. Thank you! 
High School Student Survey Link: https://forms.gle/5LWPro5EybKuTCSA7 
 
Middle School Parent Newsletter: Never underestimate the impact of brief interactions with your 
teenager. While they may seem insignificant at the time, those small moments may be influencing your 
child more than you realize at the time or on the surface. To learn more, read the Power of Choice 
Parent Post ï Middle School Edition here.  
 
Parents of High School Students: Alcohol, Vaping and Marijuana? Try a Family Check-In! Making 
space for a healthy exchange, even if it feels awkward at the beginning, can pay off over time. Talking 
gets easier. While conversations between family members on topics such as substance use can be 
uncomfortable, they donôt have to be. With a little planning, family members who donôt typically talk about 
things can begin to talk about lots of things, including the hard things. Read more about the family check-
in here: https://360youthservices.org/the-power-of-choice-high-school-edition-spring-2022-issue-3/ 
 
High School Students: Join the Youth Advisory Committee on Instagram @YAC_360 for National 
Prevention Week May 8-14. Communities nationwide will be spreading substance use prevention 
messages. YAC is a group of local D203 & 204 high school students who plan to do just that. Stay tuned 
for their new NPW activities on Instagram @YAC_360, which will include videos, educational posts and 
more! Got 30 seconds? View the Power of Choice Spring Video 

-0- 
Expiration dates for driver’s licenses, ID cards and learner’s permits are being extended until 
July 31, 2022. As a result, expired driverôs licenses, ID cards and learnerôs permits will remain valid until 
July 31, 2022, so customers do not need to rush into Driver Services facilities, especially during 
inclement weather. This extension does not apply to commercial driverôs licenses (CDL) and CDL 
learnerôs permits. 

Online renewals for expired driverôs licenses and ID cards are encouraged and the Secretary of Stateôs 
Office continues to mail letters to eligible customers. The letter provides driverôs license and ID card 
holders with a PIN needed to renew online instead of visiting a facility and waiting in line. Customers 
may call 217-785-1424 to confirm their eligibility for online renewal or to obtain their PIN. Customers 
who must visit a facility include first-time driverôs license or ID card applicants, first-time REAL ID 
applicants and drivers ages 75 and older required by state law to visit a facility when renewing. 

-0- 
I-PASS Customers - Keep your I-PASS account in tip-top shape while avoiding fines and fees. 
Visit getipass.com to manage your account today. 
¶ Verify your contact information to ensure you receive Tollway 

correspondence and notifications. Once logged in, click on the 
Profile tab at the top of your screen to double check your info. 
The Illinois Tollway goes the extra mile to help I-PASS 
customers avoid fines and fees, but only if we can reach you. 

¶ Enroll in I-PASS SMS text alerts to receive alerts right to your 
phone. 

¶ Click on “View Funds” to add payment types and add funds. 
¶ Click “View Transponders” to: 

o Order a new transponder 
o Activate a transponder you ordered at Jewel or Road Ranger 
o Return a transponder 
o Report a transponder as lost or stolen 
¶ Lost your transponder exchange paperwork? 
o Weôve got you covered here, too. Log in and click ñView Correspondenceò to view and print 

your letter to exchange your transponder at any Jewel store. 

https://forms.gle/5LWPro5EybKuTCSA7
https://360youthservices.org/the-power-of-choice-middle-school-edition-april-2022-issue-4/
https://360youthservices.org/the-power-of-choice-middle-school-edition-april-2022-issue-4/
https://360youthservices.org/the-power-of-choice-high-school-edition-spring-2022-issue-3/
https://www.youtube.com/embed/fIjzSbeiySQ
http://click.email.openroadsahead.com/?qs=bd4ef0131b39e42248f2290cd988f79a8609f471d2d5d6f9e519070e55145fe260d4e5ef243f259454e76a130640e41fa381433ac1a21c41
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Did you know? Any vehicle can be added to your I-PASS account or Pay By Plate service within 14 
days of travel to avoid fines and fees, including rental cars and the vehicles of family and friends. 

¶ Log in and click ñView Vehiclesò to ensure your list of vehicles is up to date. Donôt forget to add 
your dates of travel for rental cars. 

The Tollway sends emails, text messages, robocalls and postcards to let you know when there are 
issues with your payments that could result in added fees. 

¶ Log in to getipass.com and click on the Profile tab at the top of your screen to verify we have 
your most up-to-date info. 

Need more info? Visit illinoistollway.com for all things Illinois Tollway. 
-0- 

May 2nd should be a fun day at the mailbox. DuPage County plans to mail bills to property owners for 
2021 taxes payable in 2022 on Saturday, April 30, and Will County plans to mail them on Friday, April 
29. Both counties will follow the same schedule of deadlines, with taxes due in two installments ï the 
first on Wednesday, June 1, and the second on Thursday, Sept. 1. Other than the line items for the 
counties, these tax bills represent the actions of the elected boards put in place as a result of the April 
2021 election when most people didnôt bother to vote.  

For DuPage County questions, visit www.dupageco.org/treasurer. For Will County questions, visit 
www.willcountytreasurer.com. 

-0- 
The Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) has learned of three suspected cases of severe 
hepatitis in children under ten years of age, potentially linked to a strain of adenovirus. Two of the 
cases are in suburban Chicago and one is in Western Illinois. One case resulted in a liver transplant. 
IDPH is working to learn of other suspected cases in Illinois and is asking healthcare providers in the 
state to be on the lookout for symptoms and to report any suspected cases of hepatitis in children of 
unknown origin to local public health authorities. For more information, go 
to: https://emergency.cdc.gov/han/2022/han00462.asp. 

-0- 
At its April 21, 2022, DuPage Water Commission Board meeting, the board passed their annual budget 
(May 1, 2022 to April 30, 2023) which included a water rate increase of $0.21/1,000 gallons ($0.15/100 
cubic feet), effective May 1, 2022. This increase is in direct response to the City of Chicagoôs 5% rate 
increase from $4.12 per 1,000 gallons to $4.33 per 1,000 gallons. The City of Chicago rate methodology 
is based on the current Consumer Price Index (CPI) with a 5% cap.l  The change to the wholesale water 
rates will increase the typical monthly residential water utility bill (using 5,610 gallons or 750 cubic feet) 
by $1.16. Naperville utility customers will see the effects of the noted rate increase on their June 2022 
monthly water utility bill. 

-0- 
The Naperville Police Department is now accepting applications for a six-week Youth Academy 
to be held this summer. The academy will begin on June 16, 2022 and continue every Thursday night 
through July 21. Applications are due by June 1, 2022. 

The Naperville Police Department Youth Academy is designed to give teens a working 
knowledge of the Naperville Police Department, as well as an opportunity to interact 
with police officers in a positive environment. It consists of a series of classes, 
discussions and hands-on demonstrations covering a variety of topics, including police 
patrol operations, police canines, police investigations, special response team, 
forensics and more. All classes are free and will be held at the Naperville Police 
Department from 6 to 8 p.m. 

Space is limited and spots will be filled on a first-come, first-served basis. To be eligible to apply, 
students must: 

Å    be currently in high school or entering high school in the fall of 2022; 
Å    reside in Naperville or attend high school in Naperville; 
Å    have parental permission and transportation to and from the police department; and 
Å    be a student in good standing with no criminal contacts. 

http://getipass.com/
http://click.email.openroadsahead.com/?qs=bd4ef0131b39e4225896282fd9e55449e5c3c7ecf3b7bf4f571b395c54860e67ac354b38fb8340fea99c5f4846253c427586789c461f7245
http://www.dupageco.org/treasurer?fbclid=IwAR39U7Ll-eAuJvSJRBI4yKcGprm1Ui6paenx2eqfwgt_CP2IqSX4Qc0tRu0
https://www.willcountytreasurer.com/?fbclid=IwAR2OjykjOojR_PKnvtDt0EuEU7QwtRg8zlTVNrMGoA5izYtrIgniDuHbNKo
https://emergency.cdc.gov/han/2022/han00462.asp
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Interested candidates should print and complete the Youth Academy application and waiver found 
at www.naperville.il.us/cpa and return the signed documents no later than Wednesday, June 1, 2022 to 
Sergeant Jon Pope by email at popej@naperville.il.us or through the mail or in person at the Naperville 
Police Department, 1350 Aurora Avenue, Naperville, IL 60540. 

-0- 
After much collaboration, CAI and theirr partners in Congress, Representatives Charlie Crist and Debbie 
Wasserman Schultz, introduced on April 18, 2022 H.R. 7532, the Securing Access to Finance 
Exterior Repairs (SAFER) in Condos Act of 2022. This legislation, a response to the partial collapse 
of Champlain Towers South in which 98 people died, allows condominium homeowners to finance 
critical building repairs with loans backed by the Federal Housing Administration (FHA). 

The SAFER in Condos Act of 2022 will allow condominium homeowners to combine a special 
assessment to fund condominium building structural repairs with existing mortgage debt and secure a 
new 30-year mortgage loan insured under the FHA home rehabilitation program. The legislation also 
grants condominium homeowners access to the FHA Property Improvement Program to finance a 
structural repair related special assessment. The FHA Property Improvement Program allows 
homeowners to finance property rehabilitation work over a term of 20-years.  

In other words, this bill is intended to reduce upfront costs to condominium homeowners facing special 
assessments to finance necessary building repairs through 30- and 20-year loan programs. As 
condominium associations continue to evaluate the structural integrity and maintenance needs of aging 
buildings, homeowners may be required to fund repairs through a special assessment.  

CAI has been working with Representatives Crist and Wasserman Schultzôs offices since last summer 
to introduce meaningful and practical legislation that will provide access to government-backed low 
interest loans to support critical repairs in condominiums. CAI is very pleased to have the full support of 
Reps. Crist and Wasserman Schultz to support condominium safety funding and opportunities. 
The one-year anniversary of the Champlain Towers South tragedy is June 24. In memory of the victims 
who lost their lives, urge your representatives in Washington to SUPPORT H.R. 7532! 

-0- 
Quick Links to Things You and Your Neighbors Can Use of Might Want to Know:    

¶ Operation Lifesaver offers free virtual or in-person rail safety presentations ï tailored to each 
audience to include photographers, truck drivers, K-12 students, new drivers, first responders, 
community groups and more. Sign up for a presentation at oli.org.. 

¶ Last year, IDOTôs Adopt-A-Highway program volunteers logged 766 hours participating in 1,317 
cleanup activities. Almost 1,600 bags of garbage were collected, with a VCR, car parts, and an 
assortment of old gym shoes among the items collected. To learn more about how to become a 
volunteer, visit the Adopt-A-Highway page to fill out an online application and ñadoptò a two-mile 
section of highway. 

¶ Illinois’  new tourism campaign, “Middle of Everything,ò stars Illinois native and award-winning 
actress Jane Lynch. For more information on trip ideas and itineraries and to download a guide of 
Jane Lynchôs ñFavorite Places in Illinois,ò please visit: Enjoyillinois.com/Middleofeverything 

¶ The Illinois Homeowner Assistance Fund (ILHAF) provides up to $30,000 for homeowners who 
have fallen behind on their monthly housing payments due to the COVID-19 pandemic. This free 
assistance fund will provide $309 million in total to cover a multitude of housing costs including past 
due mortgage payments, property taxes, property insurance, and delinquent homeowner and/or 
condo association fees. Homeowners can find more information on program eligibility and begin an 
application at www.illinoishousinghelp.org. Applications will be accepted until 11:59 p.m. on Tuesday, 
May 31, 2022.  

¶ Work zone safety is an element of IDOTôs comprehensive multimedia campaign, ñItôs Not a Game,ò 
highlighting the fact that there are no extra lives, no respawns and no second chances to get it right 
with safety on the roads. Visit itsnotagameillinois.com for more information 

¶ Illinoisans can register with the Secretary of State’s Organ/Tissue Donor Registry 
at LifeGoesOn.com, 800-210-2106 or by visiting their local Driver Services facility. 

http://www.naperville.il.us/cpa
mailto:popej@naperville.il.us
http://oli.org/
https://idot.illinois.gov/about-idot/employment-opportunities/community-involvement/adopt-a-highway.html
https://www.enjoyillinois.com/middle-of-everything
http://www.illinoishousinghelp.org/
http://www.itsnotagameillinois.com/
http://lifegoeson.com/
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Arboretum Update 
The Morton Arboretum is launching its Centennial Tree Planting Initiative to plant 3,000 trees 
throughout the seven-county Chicago region. This program will provide trees that will grow and offer a 
multitude of benefits, making communities more beautiful and 
improving peopleôs lives for the next century and beyond. Learn more 
about the Centennial Tree Planting Initiative. 

ñThe time for trees has arrived. There has never been a time when 
recognition of the value of trees and tree planting was greater than it is 
today,ò writes Arboretum President and CEO Gerard T. Donnelly, PhD in 
a special essay highlighting the Arboretum's centennial for the spring 2022 edition of Arnoldia, a 
quarterly journal of the Arnold Arboretum at Harvard University. Looking for more ways to learn about 
the Arboretumôs centennial? Purchase a copy of A Magnificent Garden of Trees: Celebrating 100 
Years of The Morton Arboretum to browse through the fascinating history and enduring splendor of this 
unique institution. 

The Children’s Garden is open daily with opportunities for children of all ages to explore, 
learn, and play among trees and the natural world. Visit today to discover a new photo 
exhibit, Forest Homes, and find all five images scattered throughout the garden. Drop-in 
Acorn Express Adventures are available every Wednesday and Thursday from May 
through September for a family-friendly tram ride and adventure through the Arboretum.  

 

Mark Your Calendar  

¶ For upcoming City of Naperville City Council, Board and Commission meetings go to 
https://www.naperville.il.us/government/city-of-naperville-government-meeting-listing/  

¶ In partnership with The Conservation Foundation, DuPage County Stormwater Management 
(SWM) is continuing its free monthly water quality 
webinars. The webinars connect environmentally minded 
individuals and organizations in preserving local streams and 
rivers. The workshops will be held on the second Thursday 
of each month from noon to 1pm. Upcoming topics include 
green infrastructure maintenance, local restoration projects 
and the effect of nutrients on waterways. The webinars are 
open to the public, but advanced registration is requested. 
This monthôs topic is "7 Steps to Tree Survival in Stormwater Projects" 

¶ Naperville Community Unit District 203’s Board of Education next scheduled meeting will be   
Monday, May 2nd at 7 PM. The Board is also scheduled to meet on Monday, May 16th.  The Naperville 
203 Board of Education Meetings are held in person at Washington Junior High School, 201 North 
Washington Street, Naperville, IL 60540. Mask wearing is strongly recommended for all 
attendees. Members of the public can address the Board during public comment in-person or submit 
via Let's Talk (select Board of Education Public Comment tab) by 4 p.m. on the day of the Board 
meeting.  The Board meeting agenda can be located in BoardDocs.  Please see the "Meeting Dates, 
Agendas and Minutes" page for links to the Board of Education meeting agendas, minutes and video 
feeds. For more details and updates on meetings, including the abilitry for public attendance and 
comment, go to https://www.naperville203.org/domain/732.    

¶ The next Indian Prairie District 204 Board of Education meeting is 7 p.m. on Monday, May 2, 
2022 at the Crouse Education Center, 780 Shoreline Drive, Aurora. Visit the board website to view 
meeting agendas and documents online prior to the meeting. Video of the regular meeting can be 
streamed live or viewed the following day at the Districtôs YouTube channel. The Board is also cheduled 
to meet on Monday May 16, 2022. 7:00 PM. 

https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=0982441315&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=e38f1da389&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=e38f1da389&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=69932c68f4&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=4b2798a1f8&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=f4569a2ff3&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=99f5015796&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=3a1670023b&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=4d6b9a2dbc&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=4d6b9a2dbc&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://www.naperville.il.us/government/city-of-naperville-government-meeting-listing/
https://www.dupageco.org/EDP/Stormwater_Management/Stormwater_Management_News/2021/65342/
https://www.naperville203.org/domain/61
http://www.boarddocs.com/il/naperville203/Board.nsf/Public
https://www.naperville203.org/domain/732
https://www.naperville203.org/domain/732
https://www.naperville203.org/domain/732
http://www.boarddocs.com/il/ipsd/Board.nsf/Public
http://www.boarddocs.com/il/ipsd/Board.nsf/Public
https://www.youtube.com/IndianPrairie204
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¶ Representatives from the DuPage Community Transformation Partnership (Partnership) will 
host a virtual information session for eligible not-for-profit organizations to learn about transformational 
grant opportunities on Tuesday, May 3, at 2 p.m. Participants will have a chance to ask questions and 
learn more about eligibility and application deadlines during the following sessions through Zoom and 
Registration is available at dupagefoundation.org/DCTP. Transformational grants are intended to 
support evidence-based programs focused on long-term solutions to build capacity, improve efficiency 
and ensure efficacy of programs that support DuPage County residents. The overall objective is to 
eliminate food insecurity, promote housing stability, and provide effective mental health and substance 
use disorder treatment or prevention programs. Relative to the scope of the program and the financial 
needs, applicants may apply for a one-year or two-year grant. A second transformational grant 
opportunity will be offered in 2024. 

¶ Naperville Police Chief Jason Arres invites the community to chat with him and 
other members of the Naperville Police Department on Wednesday, May 4. This 
informal meet-and-greet is part of the Naperville Police Departmentôs “Chat with the 
Chief” series and will be held from 6 to 8 p.m. at Starbucks, 1979 McDowell Road, 
located just off Route 59 on the northwest side of Naperville..  

¶ Attend The Morton Arboretum  Spring Wine Tasting  on Saturday, May 

7, to sip and savor more than 80 types of delicious seasonal wines amid beautiful tree -

filled views.  

¶ The 7th Annual Downtown Naperville Chocolate Walk  is 

on Saturday, May 7th!  Get your tickets for a safe and fun Dow ntown 

event sure to satisfy your sweet tooth!   

¶ The next scheduled meeting of the College of DuPage Board 

of Trustees  will be Thursday, May 19 th .  Regular meetings of the 

College of DuPage Board of Trustees are typical ly held once each month, on the third 
Thursday, on the main campus in Glen Ellyn. The packet of materials for each Board 

Meeting is available 48 hours prior to the meeting and is accessible by clicking here . To 

receive email notices of upcoming meetings and agendas, click here . 

¶ This year marks the 31st annual DuPage River Sweep, 
which is a countywide self-coordinated stream cleanup and 
restoration event coordinated by The Conservation Foundation in 
partnership with DuPage Stormwater Management. Since its 
inception in 1991, more than 9,000 volunteers have removed nearly 
300 tons of garbage from DuPage County streams. The sweep will 
be held on May 21 from 9 AM to Noon, and registration is open. More 
Info 

¶  DuPage County will host its inaugural DuPage Community Arts Festival to highlight the 
importance of arts in our community. The- event will take place from 10 a.m. to 11 p.m. on May 28 at 
the north grounds of DuPage County Fairgrounds, 2015 Manchester Road, Wheaton. There will be three 
stages providing musical acts, along with food trucks and a beer tent providing refreshments. Local 
community artists will be showcasing and selling their work throughout the festival. To purchase tickets, 
or for more information, please visit the DuPage County Fair Association website 
at dupagecountyfair.org.  

¶ Naperville’s 2022 MEMORIAL DAY PARADE IS Monday, May 30, at 10:30am.  
 

  

https://dupagefoundation.org/grants/dupage-community-transformation-partnership.html
https://mortonarb.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=f3c04ff555&e=ddf30c3d5f
https://downtownnaperville.com/event/chocolate-walk-2/
https://www.cod.edu/about/board_of_trustees/index.aspx
https://www.cod.edu/about/board_of_trustees/index.aspx
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA0MTQuNTY0NDExMjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy50aGVjb25zZXJ2YXRpb25mb3VuZGF0aW9uLm9yZy9ldmVudC9kdXBhZ2Utcml2ZXItc3dlZXAtMjAyMi8ifQ.38oTxyGgTtj1Luvud9u1QDoOniLnQbu5z2Bp5V9TJTg/s/676050553/br/129844187006-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA0MTQuNTY0NDExMjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy50aGVjb25zZXJ2YXRpb25mb3VuZGF0aW9uLm9yZy9ldmVudC9kdXBhZ2Utcml2ZXItc3dlZXAtMjAyMi8ifQ.38oTxyGgTtj1Luvud9u1QDoOniLnQbu5z2Bp5V9TJTg/s/676050553/br/129844187006-l
https://dupagecountyfair.org/
https://www.napervillememorialdayparade.com/
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CAI News  
The Confederation is a proud member of CAI, a non-profit dedicated to 
building better communities through education, networking, and 
legislative efforts. Learn more at www.cai-illinois.org. CAI Illinois 
Learning Center is the new home for educational programs provided by  
CAI Illinois, You can also  Follow CAI Illinois on Facebook, LinkedIn, and Twitter.    

The 2022 IL Condo-HOA Conference & Expo is Friday, May 13th at the Donald E. Stephens 
Convention Center. Join more than 1,500 industry professionals and homeowner volunteer leaders for 

the return of the biggest event for community associations in the 
state of Illinois! 

This yearôs CAI-IL Condo ï HOA Conference & Expo will help you 
build ñUnity in Your Community in 2022ò and network with fellow 
homeowners, board members, managers, service providers and 

more!  Get ideas, find new suppliers and make great 
connections.  You'll get more than 8 hours of continuing education credits available!  Sessions available 
in live and recorded formats.  You'll never have to choose between attending a great session and visiting 
the exhibit hall, plus view the main stage for additional education and announcements.  Make new 
connections and visit with old friends during the networking reception in the exhibit hall.  Plan your day 
with session information and a guide to the expansive exhibit hall.  

  

http://www.cai-illinois.org/
https://email.frontporchsolutions.com/t/r-l-trllkte-bldqutkht-c/
https://email.frontporchsolutions.com/t/r-l-trllkte-bldqutkht-c/
http://www.cvent.com/api/email/dispatch/v1/click/y4qkq8ymmq3l4w/l5ld6k5j/aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuZmFjZWJvb2suY29tJTJGQ0FJSWxsaW5vaXMlMkYmJTJGRWp3eUJlejEzZHlMYjVRUXlRTGNIcXBieFpZOTBKMzFudll4QkpCUDJ3JTNEJkY
http://www.cvent.com/api/email/dispatch/v1/click/y4qkq8ymmq3l4w/l5ld6k5j/aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuZmFjZWJvb2suY29tJTJGQ0FJSWxsaW5vaXMlMkYmJTJGRWp3eUJlejEzZHlMYjVRUXlRTGNIcXBieFpZOTBKMzFudll4QkpCUDJ3JTNEJmFjZWJvb2s
http://www.cvent.com/api/email/dispatch/v1/click/y4qkq8ymmq3l4w/l5ld6k5j/aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cubGlua2VkaW4uY29tJTJGY29tcGFueSUyRmNhaS1pbCZFUnZveVpsRkR2OW4wQ3l0N0lvMnAyYkp5a3FjWjdVbVpMM1JFQWNFQ2hBJTNEJkxpbmtlZElu
http://www.cvent.com/api/email/dispatch/v1/click/y4qkq8ymmq3l4w/l5ld6k5j/aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ0d2l0dGVyLmNvbSUyRkNBSV9JbGxpbm9pcyY4QTMwU2FqcURYZWxoZkRjbVpncGtGQW82dEdIVHlMdlI3ZlNnSVIlMkJCcE0lM0QmVHdpdHRlcg
https://www.cai-illinois.org/events/il-condo-hoa-conference-expo-40th-annual/
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News and Events from Naper Settlement 

Naper Settlement is a nationally accredited, award-winning outdoor living 
history museum set on 13 magnificent acres in the heart of Naperville. 
Located 30 miles from Chicago, the museum is home to thirty-one 
historical structures dating back as early as the 1830s. Featuring exhibits, special events, educational 
programming and more, Naper Settlement is where history comes alive and the community comes to 
connect. For more information, visit www.napersettlement.org or call (630) 420-6010. .  

Through October 31, the Museum is open Tuesday - Saturday: 10 AM - 4 PM, Sunday: 1 - 4 PM 
Monday: Closed. Admission is Adult (13 and older): $12; Seniors (62 and older): $10; Youth (4-
12): $8. Museum Members & Naperville Residents (with proof of residency): Complimentary*  
From May to October, enjoy history demonstrations and activities, visit historical buildings, explore 
our Playscape and Splash Pad, check out our Building Naperville: From Tallgrass Prairie to 
Today exhibit, or view our interactive tours that can be accessed through the museum's On-Cell Mobile 
app. For questions, please call 630-420-6010 or email towncrier@naperville.il.us. 

-0- 

Celebrate the Scottish heritage of one of Napervilleôs philanthropists, Caroline Martin Mitchell, at our 
first-ever Pinecraig Games! Learn about the Martin family, Pinecraig Mansion, and Carrie's Gift to the 
city of Naperville. Enjoy Scottish dancing, a shortbread baking contest, miniature golf, crafts, a pinewood 
derby, our historic houses, and more! 

Get involved by participating in our pinewood derby or shortbread baking contest! Pinewood derby 
participants will need to complete a separate online registration form (the link to the pinewood derby 
registration form will be included in your order confirmation email). Entries for the shortbread baking 
contest and pinewood derby are to be made at home prior to the event. For more information about the 
pinewood derby or shortbread baking contest, email maronicj@naperville.il.us. 

-0- 

Naper Nights Tickets are on Sale 
Mark your calendars for June 17-18, July 15-16, & August 19-20 · 5-10PM, Tickets - Adult: $20, Youth 
(4-12): $15. Watch our 2022 Naper Nights line-up video to see how you can rock out with your community 
in June, July, and August as you eat, drink, dance, and hear the area's best tribute bands perform your 
favorite rock, pop, Motown, and soul hits! With tributes to Prince, Red Hot Chili Peppers, Pearl Jam, Bruce 
Springsteen, and more, it's going to be one unforgettable summer! 

-0- 
Other Upcoming Naper Settlement Events 

WWII Veterans Cemetery Walking Tour - Saturday, May 7· 2-
3PM, $15/Person. In commemoration of V-E Day, our Learning 
Experiences Team will lead a cemetery walking tour of World War II 
veteran grave sites at Saints Peter and Paul Cemetery, located at 
911 E. North Ave. in Naperville. Pre-registration is required to attend. 

History Speaks - Oh Freedom! Songs of the Civil Rights 
Movement - Sunday, May 15, 2022, 4-5 PM in Century Memorial 
Chapel. In a show created to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the Civil Rights Movement, award-
winning folksinger Chris Vallillo performs pivotal songs from the music that inspired and sustained this 
landmark movement intermixed with first-hand accounts of the historic struggle. From ñWe Shall 
Overcomeò to ñThis Little Light of Mineò, music played a vital role in that historic struggle both as an 
inspirational rallying point and as a way to spread the message of equality and justice. From the 

https://www.napersettlement.org/
https://www.napersettlement.org/672/Adventures-Into-The-Past
https://www.napersettlement.org/194/Rita-Fredenhagen-and-John-Harvard-Playsc
https://napersettlement.org/83/Exhibits
https://napersettlement.org/83/Exhibits
https://napersettlement.oncell.com/en/index.html
https://napersettlement.oncell.com/en/index.html
mailto:towncrier@naperville.il.us
mailto:maronicj@naperville.il.us
https://www.napersettlement.org/236/Naper-Nights
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dN7vHVtHwEEuS8QRPgBYRJzxxbNrtdNIdO7ykRvG9cxtEuoxlVzQ8kT6ECmDYuZ8JLRDbf2Rq9W1z1KVvdwGRoDLbQExtPhD5Sq702qPFLr8oLGYUlz9Vrwk6t28xKcnmznXEKnPjU-OmmzuddQ-1rinzpLqNfGU0uVQFlyo4VNcJmd0Bb_0zjEMaATDVs560bVAZ2GZhv8=&c=XEajX2r1tmk559ulL8HNR05PMYmsDWlu5MdPDQOkASJDSWjUPo265Q==&ch=S9TkA_fUzEVScuotS7ZNFvvzfbSbHYYm3A_aVLvVamgM8WluJzRv-A==
https://napersettlement.org/Calendar.aspx?EID=3160&month=5&year=2022&day=30&calType=0
https://napersettlement.org/Calendar.aspx?EID=3160&month=5&year=2022&day=30&calType=0
https://10481a.blackbaudhosting.com/10481a/page.aspx?pid=213&tab=2&txobjid=d2fa8095-5324-4723-8dc3-3f7a1bcf8cb3
https://10481a.blackbaudhosting.com/10481a/page.aspx?pid=213&tab=2&txobjid=d2fa8095-5324-4723-8dc3-3f7a1bcf8cb3
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Freedom Riders, to the jails of Montgomery Alabama, and Parchment Prison, all the way to Washington 
DC, both old and new songs of the era spoke of the yearning for equal rights, the struggle and the 
determination to win freedom. They engaged and energized the movement and became the backbone 
of the nonviolent civil disobedience movement led by Dr. King and others. Music was a huge part of the 
process both locally and nationally. In a show created to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the civil rights 
movement, award-winning folksinger Chris Vallillo performs pivotal songs from the music that inspired 
and sustained this landmark movement. Intermixed with the music, Vallillo presents first-hand accounts 
of the historic struggle and discusses the impact of music on our nation's most important social cause. 
Register here. 

 

 

Park District Updates 
Learn more about Naperville Park District projects, programs and events, facilities, 
parks and more by visiting www.napervilleparks.org. The Park Districtôs quarterly 
Program Guide is available digitally at napervilleparks.org/programguides. Follow the 
Park District on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram and YouTube, or subscribe 
at napervilleparks.org/enews for the latest Park District information. Lastly, check out 
the ParkTalk Blog and Park Talk podcast, also available on the Districtôs website. 

-0- 
The Naperville Park Districtôs 2022 Summer Program Guide is 
available now in digital form only at 
napervilleparks.org/programguides.   The summer edition features a 
variety of recreation programs for all ages, includes registration 
information for fall youth soccer and highlights the Park Districtôs free 
community events, such as Concerts in Your Park, and popular 
summer destinations, including Centennial Beach, Knoch Knolls 
Nature Center and Springbrook and Naperbrook Golf Courses. New 
programs listed on page 3 include Graphic Design Summer Camp, 
Senior Archery and more. 

Resident online registration for summer programs begins at 8:30 a.m. 
on Monday, May 2 and nonresident registration begins at 8:30 a.m. 
on Thursday, May 5. Registration for summer camps is ongoing, with 
details available in the Summer Program Guide at 
napervilleparks.org/programguides  

Fall youth soccer registration begins at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, May 10 for girls, on Wednesday, May 
11 for boys, and on Thursday, May 12 for nonresidents. 

View the Program Guide here. 
-0- 

The Park District is offering tours of the Ron Ory Community Garden Plots at 811 S. West Street with 
an overview of the garden plot program and an opportunity to ask questions on Sunday, May 1 and the 
Knoch Knolls Nature Center will host a Wildflower Walk for ages 16 and up. Led by a naturalist, 
participants will get an up-close view of different woodland flowers at Knoch Knolls Park. Walks are 
scheduled from 10:00-11:30 a.m. on Saturday, May 14. The tours, walks and workshops are free but 
registration is required at www.napervilleparks.org/nature. 

-0- 
Naperville Park District invites the community to complete a short survey about potential 
improvements at the Ron Ory Community Garden Plots. The survey can be accessed 
at www.napervilleparks.org/gardenplots through May 6, 2022. The survey is available for those who 
would like to provide their ideas about the Garden Plots and were not able to attend the public meeting 
that was held on Wednesday, April 27. 

https://10481a.blackbaudhosting.com/10481a/page.aspx?pid=213&tab=2&txobjid=d2fa8095-5324-4723-8dc3-3f7a1bcf8cb3
http://www.napervilleparks.org/
https://www.napervilleparks.org/programguides
http://napervilleparks.org/enews
https://www.napervilleparks.org/programguides
https://www.napervilleparks.org/programguides
https://www.napervilleparks.org/programguides
https://www.napervilleparks.org/nature
https://www.napervilleparks.org/nature
http://www.napervilleparks.org/nature
http://www.napervilleparks.org/gardenplots
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The Ron Ory Community Garden Plots provide approximately 500 plots for gardeners in the community 
to grow their own vegetables and flowers. With the assistance of Upland Design, Ltd., the Park District 
plans to create a Site Master Plan for the Ron Ory Community Garden Plots. The design team will 
prepare concepts based on the input gathered, including the responses from the online survey. The 
plans will be presented for comments at a second public meeting on Wednesday, May 18 at 6:00 
p.m. at the Knoch Park Central Maintenance Facility, 427 W. Martin Avenue.  The design team then 
will prepare a Site Master Plan with photos and sketches and a cost estimate. Following further review 
by the Park District, the plan will be finalized in summer 2022. For more information about the Garden 
Plots visit www.napervilleparks.org/gardenplots. 

-0- 
The May meetings of the Naperville Park District Board of Commissioners at the Fort Hill Activity 
Center, located at 20 Fort Hill Drive, will be Thursday, May 12th  at 7:00 p.m. and Thursday, May 26th at 
6:30 p.m.  

ñMatters from the Public.ô a permanent agenda item, provides the opportunity for public comment on 
Park District operations. The board receives public comment regarding non-agenda topics in person, 
via email, or voice message left before the scheduled meeting start time. Emailed or phoned comments 
must be directed to Bridget Tuft, Board Secretary, at btuft@napervilleparks.org or at 630-848-3502. 
Comments will be read aloud or played for up to 3 minutes per speaker. Comments regarding an agenda 
topic will be allowed upon consideration of that item prior to board discussion using the same procedure. 
To subscribe to receive email notifications when board meeting agendas are posted, complete 
this form. 

For a complete schedule of 2022 Naperville Park District board meetings or to view meeting agendas, 
minutes and recordings visit https://www.napervilleparks.org/boardmeetings. Meetings will be live-
streamed and available on the Naperville Park District YouTube channel. . 

-0- 
and offers adults an excellent work environment with flexible hours. To view available positions and 
apply online, visit www.napervilleparks.org/employment. Adequate staffing levels assist the Park District 
with meeting the needs of our program participants, Centennial Beach goers, golfers and residents. 

In order to receive the referral gift card all applications must be received by May 1, 2022. Click here to 
apply and for more information.  

-0- 
Naperville Park Districtôs Centennial Beach 2022 swimming season begins Saturday, May 28 and 

continues through Monday, September 5. Located at 500 W. Jackson Avenue in 
downtown Naperville, Centennial Beach offers a sandy beach, zero-depth entry 
with water play features, a slide, deep-water and lap-swim areas and plenty of 
space for relaxing and picnicking. 

During the month of May, Park District staff will prepare the Beach for opening. As 
soon as weather permits, lifeguard training will move from indoor facilities to the 
Beach and staff will begin 
setting up piers, 

Adirondack chairs, umbrellas and equipment. At 
this time, the Park District is still interviewing for 
lifeguard positions and encourages all who are 
interested to apply as soon as possible. 

Centennial Beach has a full schedule of aquatic 
programs planned, including swim lessons, 
aquatic fitness classes, Beach Yoga, 
Paddleboard Yoga, Mudrats Swim Team and 
Water Polo Team, water polo instruction and 
springboard diving instruction. Special Needs 
Nights are returning Sunday evenings June 12 

https://www.napervilleparks.org/gardenplots
https://www.napervilleparks.org/parkimprovementprojects/2022parkimprovementprojects/ron-ory-community-garden-plots-site-master-plan
http://www.napervilleparks.org/gardenplots
mailto:btuft@napervilleparks.org
https://fs10.formsite.com/aQmxEa/agnnbacz5g/index.html
https://www.napervilleparks.org/boardmeetings
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTzHRzL9qxHXKEkUGLEKeIw
http://www.napervilleparks.org/employment
https://naperville-park-district.breezy.hr/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=getresponse&utm_content=Now%20Interviewing%20for%20Summer%20Positions%21%20Refer%20a%20Hired%20Applicant%20and%20Receive%20a%20%24100%20Gift%20Card&utm_campaign=Naperville%20Park%20District
https://naperville-park-district.breezy.hr/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=getresponse&utm_content=Now%20Interviewing%20for%20Summer%20Positions%21%20Refer%20a%20Hired%20Applicant%20and%20Receive%20a%20%24100%20Gift%20Card&utm_campaign=Naperville%20Park%20District
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and 26 and July 17 and 24, giving families with individuals who have special needs a time to enjoy a 
relaxing visit after regular operating hours. 

Centennial Beach memberships are available now to purchase online at www.centennialbeach.org. 
Memberships purchased prior to May 30 will receive an Early Bird discounted rate. Member benefits 
include early entry on weekdays, coupons for Park District amenities, a 10% discount at Centennial Grill 
and two guest passes. 

. 

 
 

 

Follow Us on our Facebook Page for late-breaking 
news and information 

Thanks for reading our newsletter. We are looking 
forward to getting soon! 

 

http://www.centennialbeach.org/

